From: <u>Elizabeth Mitev</u>
To: <u>Clerk of Board</u>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Case # 3448-18 Sunshine Canyon Landfill

Date: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 5:37:58 PM

Dear Honorable Board Members,

I am unable to attend in person, but I must express how unbearable conditions have become due to Sunshine Canyon Landfill's ongoing odor problems.

Since the last Order for Abatement in March, I have personally filed 16 complaints and 29 complaints this year, yet the situation has only worsened.

These odors make daily life impossible. We cannot open our windows, plan outdoor activities, host gatherings, or even take a simple walk without checking if the air is safe or it stinks outside. The smells are often nauseating, cause eye irritation, and force us to rely on air conditioning—sending our utility bills over \$1,000. Our health and quality of life are being stolen from us.

Residents were promised relief, yet enforcement and transparency remain lacking. AQMD inspectors often arrive too late to verify complaints. We are left to wonder whether violations are truly enforced or fines are collected. There is a complete lack of transparency in that regard.

Meanwhile, families like mine, who have lived here for years, continue to suffer with no real accountability placed on the landfill.

We would like you to act decisively. Stronger measures must be taken to hold Sunshine Canyon Landfill accountable. Please vote with your conscience to protect residents' health, safety, and right to enjoy our homes. Do impose stricter measures on how the landfill handles the daily activities. Whatever they are doing and trying to do is absolutely not working, and we as a community are tired of promises!

Respectfully,

Elizabeth Mitev